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A Response to the Accusations made against brother Titus Chu

Dear Brothers,

I have been in the church life in Toronto for the past 32 years and have 
always tried to attend as many conferences and trainings as I could and 
have traveled to California a number of times. I have been edified and 
encouraged by the ministries of Watchman Nee, Witness Lee, a number of 
brothers serving in California, and our brother Titus Chu. During this time, I 
felt that these brothers were all ministering in the same steps.

However, for the past couple of years, I have not attended the annual LSM 
trainings (even by video) because I began to feel that Brother Lee was being 
uplifted too much. I appreciate and love our brother and his ministry, but do 
not feel that he would have wanted our eyes to be on him rather than on 
Christ.
 
I do continue to read and enjoy the material written by Brother Lee, and find 
that when Titus ministers, my appreciation both of the ministry of Witness 
Lee and that of Watchman Nee has been strengthened. I have been helped 
to love the Lord and the recovery more through the faithful speaking of our 
brother Titus.

For this reason, I do not feel that it would be in the best interest of the 
church in Toronto to cease fellowship with Brother Titus. He loves the saints 
here and cares for us as a loving older brother. I have not felt any 
disharmony among the saints until the matter of ‘one publication’ began to 
be stressed so much. It has broken my heart to see the suffering that has 
come to the saints in Brazil because of this matter. 

I would like to resume the simplicity of following Christ with all the saints, 
including Brother Titus Chu, and pray that the Lord would have mercy on the 
recovery and restore the oneness among all His saints.
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